
Major County Sheriffs of America 
                  1450 Duke Street, Alexandria, Virginia 22314 mcsheriffs.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

President 
Sheriff Peter Koutoujian 

Middlesex County Sheriff’s Department 
400 Mystic Avenue, 4th Floor 

Medford, MA  02155 
(716) 960-2800 

 
 

Vice President 
Sheriff Mark Napier 

Pima County Sheriff’s Department 
1750 East Benson Highway 

Tucson, AZ 85714 
(520) 351-4701 

 
 

Vice President –  
Government Affairs 

Sheriff Michael J. Bouchard 
Oakland County Sheriff ’s Office 

1200 North Telegraph – Building 38 East 
Pontiac, MI 48341 

(248) 858-5000 
 
 

Vice President –  
Homeland Security 
Sheriff Michael Chapman 

Loudoun County Sheriff’s Office 
803 Sycolin Road, SE 
Leesburg, VA 20177 

(703) 777-0407 
 
 

Treasurer 
Sheriff Robert Gualtieri 

Pinellas County Sheriff ’s Office 
10750 Ulmerton Road 

Largo, FL 33778 
(727) 582-6206 

 
 

Secretary 
Sheriff David Mahoney 

Dane County Sheriff’s Office 
115 W. Doty Street. 

Madison, WI 53703-3276 
(608) 284-6170 

 
 

Past President 
Sheriff Grady Judd  

Polk County Sheriff’s Office 
1891 Jim Keene Blvd. 

Winter Haven, FL 33880 
(863) 298-6200 

 
 

Executive Director 
Kimberly J. Wagner 

1450 Duke Street, Suite 207 
Alexandria, VA 22314 

(703) 778-1381 
kwagner@mcsheriffs.com 

 
 

General Counsel 
Steven H. Cook 

1450 Duke Street 
Alexandria, VA 22314 

(202) 670-8721 
scook@mcsheriffs.com 

 

April 22, 2020

Ms. Tonya Chapman
Virginia Parole Board
6900 Atmore Drive
Richmond, VA 23225

RE: Parole of Vincent Lamont Martin

Dear Ms. Chapman,

We have recently become aware that Vincent Lamont Martin, who was convicted 
of murdering a Richmond police officer in 1979 and sentenced to life in prison, 
has been granted parole in Virginia.  We urge reconsideration of this decision 
considering the facts of the case and the apparent oversight that prevented the 
family of the fallen, Officer Michael Connors, from providing input into the 
Parole Board’s decision.   

The Major County Sheriffs of America (MCSA) represents over 100 of the 
nation’s largest sheriffs’ offices.  We stand with the families of law enforcement 
officers everywhere who have paid the ultimate sacrifice for their service to 
the public.  In this case, it is our view that two trials and an appeals process 
were sufficient for determining the fate of a man who deliberately murdered a 
law enforcement officer.  The Parole Board’s decision is an affront to not just 
the victim’s family, but to the millions of people in the larger American law 
enforcement family.

Nothing will bring Officer Connors back however, any process that could give 
reprieve to a murderer of a law enforcement officer ought to consider the input 
of the family of the victim and the department that investigated the murder.  The 
MCSA respectfully requests that the Virginia Parole Board reconsider its decision 
and give Officer Connors’ family the ability to provide input. In addition, any 
legal impediment to ensuring this occurs in the future should be immediately fixed 
by the legislature. Officer Martin’s family deserves better, and law enforcement 
and the citizens of Virginia deserve better. 

Sincerely,

Peter J. Koutoujian
Middlesex County, MA
President, Major County Sheriffs of America

Cc:	 Senator Mark Warner 
	 Senator Tim Kaine


